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STUDENT FEE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
2012-13 Academic Year

Meeting #5
Friday, March 1, 2013
8:30 a.m., USU-205

Members Present: Robinson (chair), Bolin, Colburn, Espeleta, Gucyski, Haberstroh, Hata, Nieto, Soni, Taylor, Varela, Yepez.

Member Absent: Rice
Staff Attendees: Eckhous, Fugatt, Hernandez, Sanchez
Guest: Henry Fung, College of Natural Sciences and Mathematics
1. Welcome and Introductions. Vice President Robinson, chair of the committee, called the meeting to order and asked the committee members to introduce themselves. 
2. Approval of Agenda and Minutes. The committee reviewed the minutes of the February 1, 2013 meeting. The minutes and today’s agenda were approved (11-0-1). Soni was excused from attendance at the February 1 meeting.

3. Proposed Total Cost Form.  Fung presented a demonstration of the requirements that the Biology Department would have to meet in filling out the form and the impact on the department.  The Biology Department offers 13 programs; Fung reviewed the fees of one of these, organismal biology. The Course Catalog has short descriptions of the program, followed by the notation, “Course fees may be required.”  A list of required and elective courses follows. By referring to the Miscellaneous Course Fee page on the university website, which shows fees by course, students may approximate the fees they may pay. Organismal biology students will pay fees in the range of $237 - $382.
Fung said it would take 24 hours of staff time to prepare the required information for the Total Cost Form for each department. Also, if the form is required, it would be necessary to check if the course is required or an elective in other departments. 

Colburn asked the students on the committee to comment on the extent the amount of course fees affects their decision of major. The consensus of the students was that the amount of fees isn’t a major factor; students tend to major in areas they are interested in and that will benefit them in the future.  Some students felt that there may be  freshmen who would be swayed away from majors that have higher fees.
Soni said the purpose of the form isn’t for the general student population, but to provide information to this committee as it considers fee requests.
Taylor said fee requests pertain to the needs of particular courses, not the department’s other fees.

Soni said that there have been many fee increases in recent years, and the form may help the committee look at the totality of fees.

Fung noted that the cost of lab materials and supplies is not constant, so these costs have to be reflected in the course fee. He also noted that his department has come to this committee to request that some fees be lowered.

Espeleta moved, Varela seconded to approve the use of the Proposed Total Cost Form.  The motion did not pass (0-11-1).
4. Review of Student Fee Activity Report, 2012-2013 Year to Date. Eckhous reviewed the Student Activity Report, which logs the year-to-date fee activity of this committee. 
Committee members noted the increase in two existing CCPE fees. Robinson said that E.O 1054 provides that self-supporting operations - such as CCPE, Housing and Residential Life and Parking and Transportation Services - have Category V fees, which are subject to approval by the president.  This is because CCPE may need to act quickly to properly fund their operations due to market forces. Taylor added that there is also a business component; the president needs to make business decisions on debts, etc. 
Taylor noted that there are no additional course fees for these courses. Because they are self-supporting, the fee level is determined by taking the total cost of the course and dividing it by the number of students.
Nieto questioned the term “Student Body Center” on the report. Eckhous said that is a system-wide term, but in the future, “University Student Union” will be added.

Colburn asked if any executive orders are anticipated regarding tuition for continuing education. Robinson said there’s been a change from state support to self-support, and it is not known what changes there may be in the future.

5. Next Meeting – April, 2013. There will be no meeting in May.
6. Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Mary Sanchez, Division of Student Services

(These minutes have not been approved.)
